

15th December 2022 - 21st Jumaada Al Oula 1444

Dear Parent / Carer

Assalaamu Alaikum / Peace Be Upon You

RE: Launch of support for parents

Food Bank

We are excited to announce the reopening of the **Eden Girls' School Coventry Food Bank** for our school community, given the current cost of living crisis. Supporting the community through service and Khidmah is one of the core values that underpins everything we do here, at Eden.

he Food Bank will open on **Friday 6th January 2023**, **weekly during term time from 1pm to 3.30pm**. The Food Bank will be accessible to parents in receipt of benefits and or FSM. This service will be based on a first come first served basis. In order to secure weekly food pack please email the school on this email address-foodbank@egcoventry.staracademies.org stating your child's name and form group.

Parents are requested to collect their food bags from reception from 1pm until 3.30pm. Any questions or queries relating to the Food Bank should be directed to the email address above.

Pre-loved uniform shop

In the same spirit of Khidmah and service to our communities, we are pleased to announce this new initiative, also available from January 2023.

We urge all parents to donate any **unwanted Eden uniform items to the school** so that they can be added to our Pre-loved uniform stock. This initiative relies heavily on parents donating items no longer used by students in order to allow others to benefit from them. Please drop off items to reception, clearly labelled as donation towards the Pre-loved uniform shop.

Donated uniform items will be dry cleaned and sold at an affordable price. The current stock list will be available on Parent Pay in readiness for January 2023 where parents can directly purchase items. The items will then be available to collect from reception.

Any queries relating to the Preloved uniform shop should be directed to this email address-preloveduniform@egcoventry.staracademies.org

Any questions or queries should be directed to the above email addresses or reception.

Thank you and Jazakallah in anticipation of your support.

Yours faithfully

Hafsa Khalifa

(FCE Lead & HoY 8)

H2

